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Next Newsleer
November Edion

Deadline is Friday
October 12, 2018 (midnight)

Send Newsletter Articles and Info to Lois Christianson
Email: LuizaQ@earthlink.net

October 8th Program

Sandy Corbin
Sandy Corbin started sewing her own clothing in high school.  She 
took her love of fabrics into the world of quilting in the 1970s and 
started taking classes in the 1980s.  She became obsessed with all 
things quilting in the 1990s and in 2002 founded “Sandy’s Designs” 
and began creating patterns.  She began teaching at quilt stores in 2004 
and became a “Quilt in a Day” Certified Teacher in 2016.

She has been a member of Beach Cities Quilters Guild for 23 years and 
served as the group’s 20th president.  She has chaired (2010) and co-
chaired (2016) the Guild’s quilt show, “FantaSea of Quilts.”  She lives 
in Laguna Hills with her husband Brad.  Her motto is “Fun & Done” 
and her website is www.sandycquilts.com . Her presentation is titled: 
“Making Scrappy Quilts Fresh,” and her workshop is: “My Basket 
Collection.”

http://www.sandycquilts.com
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President's Message:

Congratulations to Betty Vandevort who will be the 
Featured Artist at our 2019 Quilting in the Valley 
Show. Betty is known for her tireless donations of 
quilt tops to Quilters for Others, pillowcases or the 
foster kids, and Quilts for the Vets Project. Over 
the years she has offered her home for all sorts of 
guild project teams. Not only is Betty a dedicated 
guild member, but she makes beautiful and varied 
quilts that will be properly displayed and honored at 
the show.

Speaking of the 2019 Quilt Show, save those lovely 
quilts you are making for family and friends and 
enter them in the show. I'm sure your family and 
friends will be willing to wait a while to have the 
quilt. After all it will have then been in our show!

For those of you who may have missed Lyn Mann's 
talk at the September meeting, here is a great tip 
from her: Embroider your label into the hanging 
sleeve! You can also piece a label into this 
sleeve! Great idea, huh?

We voted at the September meeting and are going 
to have the Holiday Party at Knollwood again this 
year. It will be on Monday, December 10 at 6 pm -
10 pm at Knollwood Country Club, 12024 Balboa 
Blvd., Granada Hills, CA 91344. So put this 
information on your calendar and look for the 
reservation form in this newsletter.  Copies will be 
available at the October and November 
meetings. Knollwood has been very supporting of 
us and has not changed their price for all the years 
we have contracted with them. Members will be 
charged $25 for the dinner.

Thanks to all the members who have signed up to 
help with the Holiday Party. And thanks to Rosalie 
Glickman and Jeanette Woll who are helping to get 
this party going. We will need volunteers to go to 
the various quilt shops and ask for a donation for a 
door prize. I will have a letter for you volunteers to 
give to the shop owners. Trader Joes has also 
donated to us for a door prize.

Sandy Jewett, President

Quilters for Others, October 31st, 9:30 am

You do not have to wear a costume to join us on 
Wednesday, Oct 31 at Quilters for Others.

We meet at St. James Presbyterian Church at 19414 
Ventura Blvd, west Tampa on the LAST WEDNESDAY 
of the month at nine thirty to about three. Join us to 
create, tie, finish, and celebrate the many quilts, placemats 
and doll quilts that we make for others. You may bring 
your machine, but we will have plenty for you to do if you 
don’t.

Lunch is available nearby if you don’t bring your lunch.

Join our friendly group. Bring a friend. 

Linda Deckard, Jan Lauritzen, Jan Livingston 

From Your Quilt Mom

I want to thank all of you who have turned in your oppor-
tunity quilt tickets and checks. There are still 44 of you 
who have not done so. That is $880.00 that we still need 
to make our budget goal. I will be contacting you if you 
are one of the 44, to remind you to get your money and 
tickets in. There is a lovely gift certificate for the one who 
sells (or buys) the most tickets. Please take a moment to 
find your tickets and get them turned in. There are only 
two months left before our drawing!! Please remember 
that we ALL enjoy the benefits of membership and we 
ALL need to be part of the financial support required to 
allow us to provide those benefits. 

Again thanks to all who have already done their part to 
support SFVQA!!

Hugs,
Karen

Hospitality

Thank you to those who brought goodies to the 
September meeting. Those of you who have October 
birthdays it's you turn to please bring something to the 
October meeting.

*HOLIDAY PARTY*

If you did not get a chance to sign-up as a volunteer, 
please contact JEANETTE WOLL - this years Party 
Chair. There are lots of fun jobs!

Rosalie Glickman



Celebrate this Holiday Season with your 
SFVQA Friends at the December 2018 Holiday Party 
Monday, December 10 at 6 pm - 10 pm 

Knollwood Country Club 
12024 Balboa Blvd., Granada Hills, CA 91344 

"Joyous Giving" 
    *  Raffle Baskets 
    *  Door Prizes 
    *  Live Entertainment 
    *  6" Charm Square Fabric Exchange 
    *  Bring new white tube socks 
    *  NO FOOD DONATIONS 

 -------------------Cut and Mail------------------------  

 NAME  ____________________________________________________ 

  Amount Paid: _____________ Check Number: ________________ 
    (make check payable to SFVQA)

   PLEASE CHOOSE DINNER:  CIRCLE ONE 

 CHICKEN PICCATA           OR            VEGETARIAN LASAGNE 

 Food Allergies  ______________________________________ 

Mail to:  Rosalie Glickman 
10800 Chimineas Ave. 

Northridge, CA, CA 91326 

Menu includes choice of one:
Rosemary Chicken and Roasted Potatoes Or Vegetarian Lasagna

Both entrees will be served with a Garden Salad,
Steamed Seasonal Vegetables, Rolls, and Carrot Cake

RSVP by Monday ****November 19th****: Checks Payable to S.F.V.Q.A.
$25.00 per Dinner.  Check with Rosalie about bringing a guest!
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TREASURER'S REPORT -September 2018

As of 8.16.18
Income 

Opportunity Quilt - 2017 & 2018 180.00
Donation 1.00 
Membership - Dues 120.00 
Membership - Badges 28.00 
Membership - Guests 25.00 
Ways & Means 97.00 
Workshops 525.00 

Total Income $     976.00 

Expense 
SCCQG - insurance certificates 50.00 
Meeting - room set up 80.00 
Roster printing 241.13 
Newsletter printing 29.85 
Program - lecturer 450.00 
Workshop - teacher 500.00 
Workshop -Mend 40.00 
Program - travel exp. 133.00 

Total Expense $  1,523.98 

Balance in checkbook as of 
September 13, 2018 $32,342.69 

Workshops

Come out and join us for 
our workshop "My Basket 
Collection" led by Sandy 
Corbin. You have two 
options to make the full 
wall hanging or just one 
panel which is one quarter 
the size. The class will be 
held on Sunday, October 7 
at 9:00 am. The cost is $35. 
You will need to have the 
pattern and Sandy will 

have them available for purchase at the workshop. Patter 
is $11. The workshop will be held at MEND in Pacomia. 
If you are interested in taking the workshop please 
contact one of the workshop chairs to ensure you are on 
the list and will receive the supply list. We are looking 
forward to another great workshop. If you have any 
questions please contact us.

Your Workshop Chairs:

Kim Freed - kim4sports@gmail.com
Joanne Milbrand - jmilbrand@sbcglobal.net
Lisa Welborn - LisaWelborn@msn.com

Upcoming Workshop:

November we have A Slice of Improv with Mel Beach. 
The workshop will be held on Sunday, November 11 at 
the West Valley Animal Shelter. The cost is $35.

As a reminder all workshops for 2019 are open and 
available for registration. Remember all SFVQA 
members may register at this time. We open each 
workshop 3 months prior to the date for those who are 
members of other guilds and anyone else who would like 
to join. Remember you must pay for the workshop in full 
at least 2 months prior to the workshop date.

Vet's Quilt Project.

Last month we had 32 completed quilts ready to turn 
in. Of those, 30 have been delivered. Thank you to all 
who have donated finished quilts and/or quilt tops. We 
really appreciate your continuing support. Our next 
workshop is October 16th. My continuing thanks to our 
wonderful workshop members who work both at the 
workshops and at home to keep those quilts coming in. If 
you would like to join us, consider this an open 
invitation. Call me if you need directions or any other 
information.

Hugs
Karen

Way and Means

I want to thank everyone that has contributed to Ways 
and Means in July and September and remind everyone 
that the money collected goes toward the Associations 
budget, which was stretched pretty thin this year. Please 
continue to support Ways and Means by purchasing raffle 
basket tickets at the meetings. I'm located in the back on 
the left. Next month I hope to have a basket for 
Halloween, and I picked up some wonderful fabric from 
Maya's stash so please stop by and check it out.

Winners for July:
Pumpkins Pumpkins in the Patch- Elaine Kamiel
Asian Connection- Lori G?
Rhapsody in Blue- Robbie Eban

Winners for September:
Asian Windows- Judy Goldstein
Buttons and Bows- Carol Mingus
Modern Marvels- Donna Hovartos

Way and Means- Robin Shafer

If you are reading this line and would like to have the 
pattern for the darling Kinky Kitty cat wall hanging 
from Lyn Mann, write your name on a slip of paper and 
put "I love cats" on it and drop it in the labeled 
container at the podium

mailto:kim4sports@gmail.com
mailto:jmilbrand@sbcglobal.net
mailto:LisaWelborn@msn.com
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Call for Quilts 
New Quilts of Southern 

California 2019
The Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds is 
accepting entries for an exhibit at Road to California, 
January 23-27, 2019.  Exhibit entries are limited to 
SCCQG members only.  

We would like quilts that are new and have not been 
widely shown – your latest work! The subject matter, 
techniques,  and genre are up to you! Let’s see what’s 
emerging from your sewing studio these days! No Kit 
Quilts will be accepted. This exhibit will be juried by a 
team.    

Entry requirements are as follows (please read carefully): 

• Entry(ies) must have been finished in 2017 or 2018 
and be in excellent condition. 

• Entry forms available at www.sccqg.org and must be 
postmarked by November 1, 2018. 

• Entries must include a stamped, self-addressed 
business-sized envelope. 

• 4x6 (only) color pictures of both the full quilt and a 
detail (close-up) with the following information on the 
back of the photo: title of quilt, dimensions (width x 
height in inches), and your name. 

• The entry form must be enclosed and filled out 
completely. 

• Questions can be answered by sending an e-mail to:  
quiltwizard1024@gmail.com 

Entries missing any of the above will be eliminated from 
consideration. 

Time Table 

November 1, 2018 
Entry form, pictures, and self-addressed stamped envelope 
must be received or postmarked no later than November 1, 
2018. Photographs will not be returned for any entries. 

December 1, 2018 
Notification letters will be mailed by this date. Accepted 
entries will receive instructions for quilt shipment. 

January 14, 2019 
Accepted quilts must be received by New Quilts of 
Southern California for exhibition. Quilts may not arrive 
before January 14  nor later than January 18. 

January 23-27, 2019
New Quilts Exhibit at Road to California, Ontario 
Convention Center, Ontario, CA 

January 29, 2019 
Quilts will be shipped/returned to participants 

October Birthdays

10/4 Debbie Spindel
10/4 Francisca Reynoso
10/6 Susan Van Duinwyk
10/9 Jeanne Huebert
10/11 Kim Freed
10/11 Julie Carson
10/12 Sue Yonker
10/17 Bill Briggs
10/18 Patricia Golditch
10/18 Judith Tetove
10/19 Melanie Jocson
10/20 Judy Cason
10/23 Cinde Fincke
10/24 Robin Gustafson
10/28 Robin Shafer
10/28 Maria De Greene
10/30 Jann Lawson

Membership

The September meeting had 78 members attending and 
we welcome a new member Constance Miller.

The new rosters are available at the membership table.

Invitations to the September 30th new members tea have 
been sent out. If you have any questions call Mary Flacco 
818-222-9428.

If you are interested in joining a mini group, there is a 
signup sheet at the membership table, or ask Melanie 
Jocson or Mary Flacco at any meeting. Check out our 
guild on Facebook.

Our circle of fabric happiness continues,

Mary Flacco and Melanie Jocson
Membership Committee
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Show and Tell



BLOCK PARTY TREES

DUE - NOVEMBER 12, 2018

FABRIC NEEDED:  Please remember to use quilt-shop quality, pre-washed fabrics.
Please do NOT use Christmas or holiday novelty fabrics.

10 -- 3” x 3” assorted medium and dark green patterns for tree branches
2 -- 2-1/2” x 2-1/2” light blue solid or reads like a solid for sky
4 – 3” x 3” light blue solid or reads like a solid for sky
2 – 2-1/2” x 3-1/2” beige to medium brown pattern for ground 
1 – 2-1/2” x 2-1/2” dark brown pattern for trunk

CONSTRUCTION:
Draw a diagonal line on the backs of seven 3” green squares.  Place a lined 
green square with an unlined green square right sides together.  Sew a scant
¼” on both sides of the diagonal line.  Cut on the diagonal line.  Press open 

with seam to the dark fabric.  Trim excess to make a 2-1/2” square.  Repeat 
two more times to make 6 green/green blocks.  
Take the remaining 4 lined green blocks and do the same, this time with the
four 3” light blue squares.  There will be 8 green/blue blocks.

BLOCK ASSEMBLY:  
Assemble the five rows.  It will resemble the diagram and measure 8-1/2” x 

10-1/2”.
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 Do come early and sign in

 Bring a friend or two

 Do greet someone new and make a new 
friend

 Do wear your Name Tag

 Do return library books

 Set your Cell Phones on vibrate

 Do wear a smile and be friendly

 Bring your Block of the Month

 Bring quilts for Show and Tell

Execuve Board

President
Sandra Jewett......................................818-363-1968

1st Vice-President
Gigi Slezak (Facilities) .......................818-521-2410
Linda Buesching (Council Rep) .........661-803-1416

2nd Vice-President
` Snowdy Dodson .................................818-782-9346

Lynn Lowe .........................................661-250-1040
Elaine Boulay .....................................818-363-2387
Tova Sobel..........................................818-999-9707

Treasurer
Sharon Miller......................................818-995-7768

Corresponding Secretary
Sharon Lewis .....................................818-737-7355

Recording Secretary
Sue Merrell .........................................213-910-2807

Membership
Mary Flacco........................................818-222-9428
Melanie Jocson ...................................818-257-8200

Parliamentarian
Jann Lawson .......................................818-887-0753
Karen Van Den Brink .........................818-344-8470

Past President
Rosemary Kent ...................................818-766-4702

Workshops
Kim Freed...........................................818-438-6440
Joanne Milbrand .................................818-458-5240
Lisa Welborn ......................................818-530-3590

Extended Board

Block Party
Ellen Lowe ........................................818-576-8980

Equipment/Storage
Jan Livingston ...................................818-360-3429

Hospitality
Marilyn Miller ...................................818 884-9774

Library
Judy Cason ........................................818-892-5234
Lorene Robbins .................................818-700-8106 

Newsletter/Web Site
Lois Christianson ..............................818-888-7248

Philanthropy
Quilters For Others 

Jan Livingston ............................818-360-3429
Jan Lauritzen ..............................818 341-4506
Linda Deckard ............................818 352-5057

Veterans Project
Karen Van Den Brink .................818-344-8470

Photography
Elaine Boulay ....................................818-363-2387 

Ways and Means
Robin Shafer......................................818-769-3042

Thinking of you…

Call Sharon Lewis at (818) 737-7355 or Sandra 
Jewett at (818) 363-1968 with the name of any 
Association member that should be included in 
this space.

San Fernando Valley Quilt Association
Meengs
2nd Monday of every month, 6:25 P.M. Social
7:00 P.M. Meeting
LifeHouse Church, Natterstad Hall
18355 Roscoe Blvd.
Northridge CA 91325-4104


